MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 7TH DECEMBER 2020.

The meeting was held over Zoom due to Covid-19 lockdown restrictions.
Present; Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Clare Rooke, Christian Pateman, Ifan Jones Evans and Alan Wilkinson.
Also present was Cllr Ifan Davies.
Apologies were received from Cllr Matthew Sims.
The Community Council passed on their condolences to Cllr Gwyneth Davies on the loss of her mother.
Mr Alan Wilkinson was welcomed on to the community council. Mr Matthew Sims has passed on his apologies as he was not able to attend tonight. Ms Nikki Durrant had contacted the clerk and told him that she had changed her mind and would like to withdraw from being a Councillor. This means that we still have one vacant seat. There are forms that the new councillors need to fill in and return to the clerk. These can be emailed.
Minutes of thew previous meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Christian Pateman.
The clerk told the councillors that PCSO John Evans would be calling over the phone with a rural report.
PCSO Evans reported that there were very few incidents to report. There was one report of Anti- Social behaviour in October between two neighbours. There were reports of one neighbour working late at night. There have been no reports of Off-road vehicles in the community. This could be because of lockdown restrictions.
Hafod Lower Lodge; PCSO Evans reported that NRW has requested a Rural Crimes Officer to discuss the access issues at Hafod Lower Lodge and will keep the Community Council updated.
Matters Arising.
The clerk reported that he had two cheques that need signatures. This will be arranged between the clerk and signatories.
The clerk informed the councillors that he and Cllr Sheena Duller had attended and laid a wreath at the War memorial on Remembrance Sunday. The clerk had posted a picture on social media of the War Memorial with the wreath laid.
Annual audit, the clerk is still waiting for the external auditors to approve the Annual Audit. There has been correspondence between the auditors and the clerk to discuss some issues. Hopefully, the audit will be completed by the next meeting.
Financial Report, the clerk reported that there was £3795.01 in the Community Account and £2479.35 in the Reserve Account. The clerk emphasized that the external auditors have mentioned on numerous audits that there is too much money remaining in the accounts. There are some bigger schemes in the pipeline, for example money need to be spent on the War Memorial. A Quote for £2209.52 was received in 2020 for work on the memorial. The clerk was asked to put out another tender for this work along with a tender for brush cutting and clearing the footpaths in the area.
It was also suggested that a new bench be purchased to replace the damaged bench in Pontrhydygroes. The clerk was going to get some costings for a recycled bench, Cllr Ifan Evans was also going to make enquiries and get costs for a galvanized bench.



